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The recent warmer weather has brought some good clear skies in Septemnber and the prospect of more
to come with the arrival of the Summer. Several volunteers were at the Observatory to watch the Lunar
Eclipse in September without too much disturbance from passing high cloud. During totality they put
the new 16” telescope through its paces and everyone was impressed with both the sights and the new
telescope. With a built in computer that has an extensive range of objects with co-ordinates already
programmed in, the Universe is available at the press of a button!

Highlights for October

Mars is moving quickly through Scorpio this month, passing near Antares, the “Rival of
Mars”. It is above Venus in the western evening sky. Both planets set about 10.30 PM.
Jupiter is still shining brightly in Capricorn, overhead at sunset. Saturn is now rising before
sunset in the north east, having reached opposition on the 10th. Mercury remains hidden in
the Sun’s glare until next month when it will reappear in the evening sky.

Comet Hale-Bopp is still easily visible in binoculars in the constellation of Puppis, showing
a broad fan-shaped tail. It is slowly moving southwards into Vela and is rising a little earlier
each night. By the end of the month it will be rising in the early evening.

The Orionid meteor shower is active this month into early November. The last quarter
moon may get in the way but if you are feeling restless in the early morning hours around the
22nd of October, the maximum of this shower, have a look for some bright meteors.

Volunteer Practice Nights

Practice nights for Volunteers are held on the first Monday after the last quarter moon. If
you would like to attend one these nights please ring Vic Levis on 9293 5392 to confirm your
place. We would like volunteers to ring beforehand to avoid overcrowding at the telescopes.
The next Practice Night on Monday 27th October will be reserved for the new volunteers but
further practise nights will be open to all. See the Volunteers notice board for dates.

Astrofest

The 2nd annual Astrofest will be held at the Joondalup Arean on Saturday 6th December
from 2-10 PM. Volunteers are required to help out in 1-2 hour shifts and will get free entry
and a visit to the VIP lounge to meet world reknowned astrophotographer David Malin, so
don’t forget to bring your book to get signed. Please ring Jamie Biggs to put you name down
if you can help.

Summer Lecture “Under the Stars”

On Friday 5th December at 8 PM astrophotographer David Malin will give a talk and slide

show at Perth Observatory. Volunteers are required to help out on the night. If you give at
least 30 minutes of assistance you will get free entry for you and one guest (tickets required
for entry). Please ring Jamie Biggs to put your name down if you can help.

Statistics on Observatory Volunteers

Night Tours: 28 visits 98.8 hours
Archiving: 30 visits 152.8 hours






